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SCHOOL NEWS                                                              
Term 2, Week 8 

Principal’s Message 

Respectful      

Responsible    

Learners 

Dates For Diaries 

June 19, 2025 
Edi the Egret 

Tues July 1 - Fri July 4 
Stage 3 Camp 

Friday July 4 
Last day for Term 2 

Tuesday July 22 
Students return for Term 3 

Monday September 8 
Father’s Day Breakfast 

Friday July 25 
NAIDOC Day 

Tuesday August 19 
Bookweek Parade 

Hello to our wonderful Seaham community and welcome to 
week eight. We hope you have had a wonderful week and are 
enjoying the sunshine. I am currently attending the stage two 
excursion in Sydney and will be away at a Principal meeting 
tomorrow (Friday). Keep an eye out for some photos on our 
Facebook page of ‘Seaham students learning and engaging in 
the big smoke!’ Thank you again to Mrs Oldfield for relieving 
for me. 

Public Speaking - Wow. The Public Speaking finals on Tuesday 
were amazing. The speeches every year just get better and 
better. Congratulations to all students, particularly those that 
made it through to the zone finals. Mrs Imber had a tough job 
and we thank her for her amazing adjudication. The quality 
was so high this year, such a tough job to just pick two from 
each stage. Well done to all.  

Staff News - Mr Bennett and Ms Broadbent will be sharing the 
Assistant Principal job for the remainder of Term 2 whilst     
Mr Eagleton takes some leave. We continue to wish the 
Eagletons well. We are lucky to have Mr Bennett and Ms 
Broadbent on staff and it will be a wonderful experience for 
them as they continue on their educational journey.  

Community PBL - This weeks community PBL award recipient 
is Zeke Botha. Zeke did an outstanding job as our public 
speaking finals host. His care and compassion for younger 
students during the event was clearly seen by all. Well done 
Zeke.  

 
Zeke Botha 

 

Zeke is nominated for his 
outstanding care and compassion 
during the recent public speaking 
finals. Zeke chaired the event and 
continually supported the younger 
students throughout the speeches, 

ensuring they were happy         
and on track.  



 

 

Public Speaking Final 

We would like to extend a huge thank you to Mrs. Imber for attending our school final and 
taking on the challenging role of judging our public speaking event. Her efforts in selecting 
two finalists from each stage are greatly appreciated! 

Congratulations to all our speakers! Each participant delivered their speeches to a             
remarkably high standard, showcasing their hard work and dedication. 

It was wonderful to see so many parents and community members in attendance, supporting 
our students and celebrating their achievements. 

We are excited to announce the finalists for this year, who will represent our school at the 
upcoming Zone Public Speaking Competition next term: 

Best of luck to our finalists! A letter will come home letting you know the details of the Zone 
Public Speaking soon. 

Many thanks 

Deb Bowman 

Early Stage One  

Charlie O’Hearn & Bailey Frazer 

Stage One  

Elon Thomson & Eva Cooper 

Stage Two  

Ivy Beckmann & Tane Kete 

Stage Three  

Ruby Kete & Lexi Benson 



 

 

Stage 3 CPR 

At the start we learnt the 5 steps of CPR. Then learnt who the most important person in CPR 
is and got told it might not always work but try your best. Then we got told what numbers to 
ring if you’re on your own, 000 and if that doesn't work 112. Remember that 1+1=2. 

If someone asks to get a defibrillator he showed us what it looks like. He showed us the    
recovery position and neutral position.  
He showed us what CPR stand for. He explained that we need to do 30 compressions and 2 
rescue breaths, and showed us what DRSABCD stands for. He showed us how to do CPR on 
an adult, a child and a baby.  

Then all students got into groups and practiced CPR on fake people while he came around 
and corrected us in case we were doing something wrong. At the end he asked questions to 
make sure we listened and understood CPR. 

By Zeke Botha & Jake Hostler 



 

 

Starstruck 

On Friday 13th the Startstruck group did their first 
show. 

It was not the easiest performance but it was worth 
all the trouble. 

We went to a big shed and set up camp there and got 
ready for the show later that night.  

We went to a place near the stage getting ready to 
perform at the Newcastle Entertainment Centre. 

We were very over joyed and excited for the show. 

Us performing was the best bit even though it was 
tricky we had fun and did it anyway! 

By Audrey Botha and Scarlet Mexon 

1/2O PJ Day 

1/2O enjoyed their PJ day last Friday as a reward for completing their attendance poster.  

Which class be the next to reach their goal? 

Help your child's class earn stickers for their class poster. If they are absent for the day   
notify the office ahead of time for planned absences (appointments etc) or by ringing 
through to the office by 9am on the morning of an unexpected absence due to illness or 
late arrival. 



 

 

Assembly Awards 

KR 

Khloee Goodman - Improvement in correct and neat formation of letters and numbers 

Jack Loosemore - Excellent knowledge of sounds and being able to blend them to read words 

Sarah Neilson - Being a great mathematician 

Douglas Wray - Great sound knowledge and being able to blend them to read words 

1/2O 

Ayla Fox - Improvement in attentiveness for learning 

Arlo Inglall - Impressive understanding of interesting words 

Phoebe Caraco - Improved participation in class activities 

Mitchell South - Enthusiastic participation in music 

1/2S 

Ellie Grosse - Showing integrity and doing the right thing, even when no one is watching 

Elsie Juchniewicz - Showing courage and trying new things 

Will Bacon - Celebrating others successes and showing good sportsmanship 

Luke Gleeson - Enthusiasm and dedication in writing 

3/4B 

Aiden Langlois - Always being ready to lend a hand or solve a problem 

Meila Haynes - Being an active and engaged learner in maths lessons 

Ivy Beckmann - Outstanding efforts in public speaking 

Hudson Rumph - Outstanding efforts in public speaking 

3/4M 

Tane Kete - His amazing efforts in preparing for public speaking 

Flynn McElwaine - His efforts when learning about dependant and independent clauses and 
writing complex sentences 

Max Westley - Effort when exploring and practicing different mental strategies for addition 

Lilly Dipietro - Always willing to help others in the classroom 

5/6B 

Brylee Dark - Fantastic classroom speech 

Ruby Kete - Fantastic classroom speech 

Raph Westley - Consistent effort in classroom activities 

Billie Rudd - Consistent effort in classroom activities 

5/6E 

Logan Hartmann - Demonstrating a strong work ethic in class activities 

Zeke Botha - Writing and delivering a highly engaging speech 

Sophie Taylor - Writing and delivering a highly engaging speech 

Amy South - Taking pride in the classroom environment 

Captains Award 

Mrs Sandra Butler - Working hard and helping students 



 

 

Assembly Awards 



 

 

Due to enrolled children’s life threatening Anaphylactic Allergic 
reactions to all nuts and peanut products, we would like to 
encourage families not to send these products to school. with their 
children.  These include peanut butter, nutella, sesame seeds, loose 
nuts, muesli, nut or chocolate bars or any products containing any 
type of nuts.  We appreciate your support in this matter.  

REGISTRATION 

Go to: www.school24.net.au 

Press the blue registration button to create your account. Enter your unique school ID number to  

help us match your account with your school. 

School Name registration ID:: 25376963 

You will then be asked to complete your personal details. Once completed click Create Account. 

ORDER YOUR SCHOOL LUNCH ORDERS OR UNIFORMS ON  SCHOOL 24 

CANTEEN 

 

CANTEEN OPENING HOURS 

WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 

LUNCH ORDERS - 11:30am - 12:30 pm 

SNACKS - 1:30 - 2PM  (OPTIONAL) 

 

MONDAY, TUESDAY & THURSDAY 

SNACKS ONLY - 1:30 - 2PM 

Our canteen is always needing volunteers. 
If you have any spare time and would like 

to help, please log in to school 24 and 
follow the prompts. 

 Our grounds are open and are a great place to enjoy with friends and family.  

Visit https://edu.nsw.link/ShareOurSpaceExternal link for information on all  

Share Our Space schools and activities.  


